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v_ Note to the Secretary-General
/EmWBAL ^

1. The HumamtarianJJ^ to discuss the
implementation of your reform proposals in regard to the humanitarian sector and the various

.. «™,-^_j.—m—m- ^_AmJT—«~,t^.-~^- ....—•— „:.•,*.-

steps which have been taken to date to implement the proposals.

2. I informed the meeting that the Executive Committee on Humanitarian Affairs Working
Group (ECHA-WG)Tchaired^Mr. Nigel Fishe7of TJMCEF, had submitted its report to me,
which I had then in turn submitted to you with my own comments. In consultation with your
Office and the Department of Administration and Management, a final structure and staffing
levels had been determined for the new Office of the Emergency Relief Coordinator. I outli
the rationale behind the structure and the next steps which would be taken. I also outlined the
process of consultation, which had included deliberations hi the ECHA-WG as well as discussions
with your Office and DAM.

3. In then- statements, delegations were supportive of the reform proposals outlined in your
Report to the General Assembly. They also welcome this briefing which was the second in recent
weeks. Regarding the structure and staffing of the new OERC, several delegations mentioned that
they would not wish to micro manage the process, which remained your prerogative. The
proposed staffing and structure were generally accepted. The US, however, cautioned that the
OERC should not represent a re-organized DHA._ France and Switzerland stressed that the OERC
presence in Geneva snould continue to reflect the importance of this humanitarian pole.

4. Regarding coordination arrangements, the UK, France, Germany and the Netherlands did
not support the lead-agency^oncept as the "normal" formula for^cg^^inatipnj^the field level.
Instead, the Re^sident^imanitarianJgoMdinator model was preferred. Regarding governance, the I
UK, US and Canadian delegations highlighted the important role which should be played by
ECOSOC hi humanitarian affairs. A formula proposed by the United Kingdom, whereby a "stand
alone" segment of ECOSOC should be scheduled, was supported by a number of delegations.

5. Several delegations, including the US, Japan, Germany and Canada, expressed their
concern that humanitarian aspects should not be ignored during the transfer of mine-related
activities to DPKO. After having been briefed on the process to date, delegations noted that the
totality of issues, including advocacy, mine awareness, mine action and care of victims, must
continue to be covered by the UN programmes.

6. Several delegations reaffirmed their position of increasing the share of Regular Budget /
funding for the OERC. This was most forcefully argued by Japan, Germany, the UK and the /
Netherlands.
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